City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department

Leisure Services Board Meeting

November 4, 2021

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Fran Hutson.

Present were Maureen Boling, Fran Hutson, Jim Varellie, Helen Timberlake, Mark Smith, Jerry Herman, Kevin Whittaker, Steven Russell, Andrew Woodfin and Linda Brooks. Absent was Farris Bibb.
2. A motion was made by Jim and seconded by Mark to adopt the Agenda. Vote: all in favor/none opposed.

3. Helen made a motion to approve the September 2, 2021 minutes and Maureen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor/none opposed.

4. The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. This fall has been another busy one for us and isn’t quite over yet. There are two more soccer tournaments over the next two weekends and football is still in their playoffs. After these are done, we will be done with fall activities and move into winter mode.
Fall Activities in 2021 listed below:

50th Anniversary Fall Gala 9/27

Discover White House 10/2

The Gathering 10/9

Dog Day at the Splash Pad 10/10

Fall Family Block Party 10/22

Halloween Softball Tournament 10/23

Trail of Treats 10/28

An update was given on ongoing projects:

· Greenway Trailhead Clock Repair -Parts were ordered in August and production on the parts should be complete next week and shipping will follow.

· Northwoods Park Sidewalk – Was completed in October. Next budget year we would like to construct a basketball or volleyball court at this park. Pictures were shown of the final product.
· Laser Grading Equipment- Received remaining items for equipping our ABI Infield Groomer for laser grading capability

· Soccer Complex Renovation – Poles have been installed on each field we are adding them to. Pictures were shown of the progress so far.
The grading work has been slow but is ongoing.

Hopefully irrigation will be installed sometime soon and then the turf will be installed.
We don’t anticipate being able to use the field in the spring, as the turf will not have enough time to root in over the winter.
· Soccer Renovation Phase II- Before Executing Your Grant Virtual Workshop was held recently and was attended by The Mayor, Jerry & Kevin
Workshops for executing grants will be sometime later

Pictures were shown of this renovation phase
· Design Work – Working with HFR to design concession stand renovation/addition for baseball as well as Splash Pad maintenance building
Trying to get a price to take to board for approval before work can begin

Need design to start to get estimated price for each project to be put in next years budget proposal


· Fencing – Getting specs together for Maintenance Shop, Field 5 & Cemetery 

· Trees – Some trees have been taken down by Field 8, the workout area and back of park behind someone’s house.  There is a couple to be taken down at the cemetery.
Upcoming Projects:

· Grading

Dirt for Field 7 instead of Laser Grading- Baseball League wants to fore-go the laser work and get Field 7 back up to use.

Sand for Soccer fields possibly in the summer

· Tennis Courts – Design Ongoing
· Dog Park lot paving – Waiting until spring to see if Greenway paving is possible first
Kevin mentioned that Billie, our Senior Center Coordinator, will be returning to work next week after being off for around 5 months. Hopefully you will see that program start being more active over the coming months. Fran stated that she would like Billie to come to one of our meetings so they could meet her.

Fran asked if Jason Reynolds might come to one of our meetings and show what is going on other than at Byrum Park.

Kevin showed preliminary pictures of the renovated soccer complex and new tennis courts.

The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Andrew – 

Safety Day – 10 kids participated and an award was given out for best decorated bike.

Adult Basketball – Season ended on 9/14 and plaque was given to winners.

Fall Ball – Ended on 10/10 with 15 teams and 165 kids in total.

Girls’ Volleyball – Ended on 10/2 with 7 teams and 54 kids.

Adult Softball – End season on 11/18 with 4 teams. Plaque will be given to winning team.

Youth Basketball – We have 40 teams with 310 kids signed up. Practices will start next week and games begin in December.
Trail of Treats – We had 1081 attendees with 17 booths. The Park’s Department gave out 1200 bags of candy.

Kevin showed pictures of the booths and attendees at the Trail of Treats that was held in the gym this year due to inclement weather.

The Maintenance Supervisor’s Report was given by Steven:

· Overgrown areas in the back of the cemetery were cleaned out

· Changed out irrigation heads on fields at the parks and soccer complex.
· Installed new swings at Northwoods Park.

· Overseeded sports fields with rye grass at the park and soccer complex. Put down one round of fertilizer and will be putting down another round in the next week or so. Total seed 4000 lbs. and total fertilizer 3200 lbs. to date.

· Events worked and helped prepare for include: Softball Tournament, Fall Family Block Party, The Gathering, Evening with the Arts, Discover White House and Trail of Treats.

5. Approval of Reports- Mark made a motion to approve these reports and Helen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

6. Action Items – 

A. Review Monthly Report – Kevin distributed copies of the monthly report. He went over these numbers comparing them to previous years. Ball field rentals are looking good. Jerry suggested that we reach out to schools about the availability of the amphitheater. 

Fran asked if we have any other grants on the horizon. Kevin added that maybe a small one for tennis and one to add more cameras at the parks. If anyone finds one, please let him know. As of now, nothing else is on the horizon.
7. Old Business – 

A. Optimizing Leisure Service Board – Kevin stated that the time for the Christmas Parade on December 6th has been changed to 3pm. If anyone would like to come and help judge the floats or help at the open house it would be good. Lots will be going on that day.
B. Update on New Admin Building – Jerry reported that there will be another walk thru on December 2nd. The first floor is coming together good. Dr. Hobbs’ picture is being restored and will be placed in the main lobby. The City’s logo will be on 3rd floor. We are still looking at being in it in January.
C. New Parkland Master Plan – Kevin asked if the Board wants to go look at the land or start talking about what we want to do. Fran added that she would not want to hold up anything on the design since most of them have already seen the land.

1. Guest Speakers Brandon McGregor and partners to speak about possibility of bike paths at Byrum Park

Brandon McGregor and Tyler Rickman spoke to the Board on the possibility of having bath paths at Byrum Park. Many people travel around the country riding bikes and this would bring many people to our area. They would like to be involved in the process of discussing the possibility of constructing a bike path or bike park. Fran stated that a skate park has been on our list of priorities for years. She asked that they work with someone on the board and put together an educational sales pitch and bring it back to our next meeting in January. It was suggested that they might go to the property to get a lay of the land before our next meeting. Helen volunteered to be the representative from the board to work with them. Kevin will add this to the January meeting Agenda.
8. New Business

A. Fees for 2022
         Out of City fees

Kevin stated that we revisit and do an overview each year on the cost for our programs. We have to go to the Board to raise the fee. We would like to know what process we need to take. Jerry replied that if we did an increase fee in January it could be approved by resolution. He would recommend we increase or decrease at that time. It could not be changed for a year. We would need to plan ahead. Jerry can approve if it is an emergency. Need to project as best as possible.

Out of City Fees – Kevin explained that we revisit out of city fees often but we still have some that find a way to pay in city fee but live outside city limits. After some discussion, Fran suggested that Kevin bring a recommendation on what he thinks would be the best way to go to the January meeting. All agreed.
9. Adjournment Helen made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mark seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor/none opposed.
Next Meeting – January 6, 2022

__________________________

Chairman

